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Warm greetings to our fabulous recent graduates, soon to be seniors, rising juniors, phenomenal sophomores and of course a giant welcome to the Class of 2021 swim & dive candidates. This issue of Lanelines represents a much shortened version of the Team’s Newsletter which is our snail mail publication that you will receive about every 10 days during the season. This is the 24th year of Lanelines. The more “polished” copies will be published by parent Ame Matuza. We hope each of you will share all Lanelines with your parents. Communication is a vital part of any team or organization. You will also receive emails, texts and other forms of social media (from the captains) and updates on our Team Website which is maintained and managed by our very own Superman, parent alumni Bob Rudis.
A LITTLE TEAM HISTORY

Our team will be embarking on its’ 43rd year as an AHS Girls Varsity Sport. In that time frame there have been four Head Coaches. The very first (and founder of the team) was Carol Dowd Boileau followed by recently retired Sanborn School Principal Patty Barrett. Patty Fitzgerald Spring was the third coach followed by yours truly. This will be my 26th year coaching the team. We have had only two diving coaches in that time frame.
Mary Wermers Schissel (an AHS grad and gymnast) and our present coach Becky Pierce have brought our divers to great success. This is the 15th year Becky and I will be pacing the deck together and cheering for you.

ABOUT YOUR COACHES

Rebecca “Becky” Pierce is the Head of the Science Department at Greater Lawrence Tech and her passion is teaching Biology. She refers to herself as a science nerd/geek and you will not get an argument from me about that. She also coaches the boys and girls tennis teams at GLTS and is the Faculty Advisor to The Extreme Sports Club for the Reggies. Becky loves all animals and has 2 dogs and 2 cats. You might have read about her recently in The Townsman as she was selected by WGBH to be on their STEM panel of teacher advisors for the second time. Becky is in a relationship with Jay and they will be moving this summer to Becky’s home town of Salem, NH.
Marilyn “Mrs. Fitz” Fitzgerald. I am retired as The Pool Director and Facility Coordinator at GLTS. I was the former Waterfront Director at Camp Nokomis and The Aquatic Director at The Newburyport YWCA and the ANA YMCA. I have coached five different swim teams starting in 1970. I serve as a volunteer on The Merrimack Valley YMCA Board of Trustees and Board of Directors and also serve as a volunteer  board member of The Andover Federal Credit Union. I am the Town of Andover’s elected representative to the GLTS District School Committee. I have three married children, six grandchildren and four great-grandchildren. My partner of twenty-seven years is Ernie Calverley. We love to vacation at Lake Winnipesaukee.
Chance favors the prepared mind.
All incoming freshman, present team members and any transfer students or upperclassmen trying out must all adhere to the rules as set forth by the MIAA and the AHS Athletic Department. Please pay attention to the following dates and requirements:

Monday, July 17. Registration for all Fall Sports begins on the AHS Athletic Website. You cannot participate

In pre-season/tryouts if you are not registered.

Monday, August 7.  A current (within 13 months) physical must be on record at AHS, Mail to: School Nurse, Andover High School, 80 Shawsheen Road, Andover, MA 01810. You cannot participate if a signed physical has not been received

Monday, August 21. Late fees apply to all registration on or after this date.

Wednesday, August 23. Mandatory meeting for all Fall Athletes in Collins Center at 7:00 p.m.
Thursday, August 24. Tryouts and pre-season start.

7:00 a.m. at GLTS, 57 River Rd., Andover

TRANSPORTATION ISSUES

We have an unusually small incoming senior class and that means we will need lots of help with carpooling once pre-season is over. For those newbie’s who might not know, team members are transported to the Tech each day for practice and home meets. Some years we are able to do it all with senior drivers and juniors off their JOL. This year we will be using parents on assigned days. For instance Mrs. Snowflake might sign up to drive every Monday and Mr. Sunshine might be available for all Tuesdays, etc. Please look at your weekly schedules and let us know ASAP if you are available to help. Nothing is as frustrating as waiting for the girls to arrive from AHS only to find there were not enough rides. We do not want to make any assumptions so upperclassmen, please notify the coaches and captains if you have a vehicle to transport either yourself (JOL) or fellow teammates and how many fit in your vehicle. Thanks. We are hoping to have this problem solved by September 5.
Speaking of JOL, The Athletic Department will reserve spaces in the Red Spring Lot for teams that practice off campus. Those spots are on a first come-first served basis with a fee attached. Please let me know as soon as possible if you will be driving a car to school each day and have not been assigned a parking space.
Do a little more each day than you think you possibly can.
STRENGTH AND CONDITIONING
For the fourth year we are happy to have Certified Strength and Conditioning Coach David Thompson

on board to help our program. Dave is the Department Head of the Metal Fabrication and Joining Department at GLTS. Most of you have direct testimony for how David has impacted your core strength. His knowledge and skills are much appreciated. We pay David through a separate fee and help from our Boosters Club. Please bring a check for $50 payable to: AHS Swim & Dive with you to our first practice and put your name on the envelope. We will work with Dave 4 sessions during pre-season and then 10 additional times on Wednesdays
during the season.

CAPTAIN’S CORNER
Hey Ladies! We hope your summer has been filled with travel and tans and all things fun so far! If you haven’t achieved your ultimate summer bod yet, have no fear because pre-season is closer than it appears (just kidding, pasta dinners are also fast approaching). Get ready for some intense lane tag in the pool as well as boot camp on land with none other than Dave! I know we’re not quite ready to handle those workout relays or RKC planks yet either…Buuuut we are super excited to meet any new swimmers and divers and cannot wait to welcome them into our family :) Now introducing the captains for this season: Sophia Ju and Grace Alwan. 
Sophia has been spending the summer slathering on sunscreen and saving lives at Micozzi Beach, possibly the smallest beach in the state. Her t-shirt and shorts tan lines are already quite defined – yikes! You can also catch her losing her voice at a Chinese Camp struggling to control young children, although none have gone missing so far.

Grace has been dying in the Cali heat for a couple of weeks with her synchro buds and has probably used enough sunscreen and zinc to fill the pool. Now she’s traveling through Europe for a synchro competition and will most likely lose all of the conditioning she got when she eats 100 crepes in France. Getting ready for pre-season amiright?
Both of us are trying not to drown in summer work before we try not to drown in the pool, though we don’t know which one is worse. We’re busy planning all the fun activities this season and we could not be more pumped for the best year yet. Grab your boas and face paint because this season holds more spirit, more pasta and wins. 17 in 17 anyone?
Love, your captains

Soph and Grace <3

GRADUATES HELP NEEDED
Class of 2017 Team members, we need your college addresses. We promise to send you every Lanelines but it can’t be done without us knowing where to send them. We will publish your contact info in Lanelines #2. Please contact Mrs. Fitz at ahscoachmf@comcast.net  before you leave..

Momentum is a raging pass
LET THE TRADITION CONTINUE

There are many, many traditions that make AHS Swim & Dive special and one of the longest standing is our annual Scavenger Hunt within the 32 square miles that make up our great town. It happens on the last day of pre-season  (Saturday, September 2) and culminates in a cookout. The time frame on the Scavenger Hunt is approximately from 11:15 – 1:00 p.m.  We need parent drivers in order to conduct this event. No team member is allowed to drive. We usually need 7-8 drivers. Most parents sign on once and then want to re-up each year. We encourage dads to take part. Any doubts about how much fun it can be will be answered by parent Mickey Connor. There are some wild and crazy pics of him in all of his “colors” over the years. Please contact Mrs. Fitz if you are willing to drive and have a whole lot of fun.
Only those who dare to fail greatly can achieve greatly.
RANDOM NOTES AND THOUGHTS
It is essential that you come to your first day of pre-season prepared both physically and mentally. You should already be doing whatever it takes to make a contribution to the success of the team. You cannot leave it up to someone else. Take responsibility now and the results you seek will fall into place.

On the first day you must have swim suit, goggles and cap (for swimmers), towels, t-shirt and shorts, running shoes/sneakers, healthy snacks, lots of water and of course, a super great attitude.

The Team is widely (and wildly) known for its’ over-the-top spirit days. There will be a theme for each meet chosen by your captains. The entire team participates in “dressing” for the occasion. We will send an email and post on the website all of the theme days so you can start rummaging around in your attic, basement and thrift stores to get your gear in place. 
The comfort zone is where dreams go to die.

PRE-SEASON DETAILS
Most pre-season days are filled with in-water work, dry land, team meetings and motivational activities.

The following is a list of start and end times for pre-season. You are responsible for your won transportation during pre-season.

8/24
7:00 – 11:00am
8/25
10:30 – 2:30pm
8/26
7:30 – 10:30

8/27
7:30 – 9:30am
8/28
7:30 – noon   
*includes conditioning

8/29
3:45 – 7:30pm    *includes conditioning

8/30
2:30 – 4:15pm
8/31
2:30 – 5:45pm    *includes conditioning

9/1
7:00 – 11:30am  *includes conditioning

9/2
7:30 – 2:30 (includes scavenger hunt & cookout)

The following is a draft of our dual meet schedule.

Details for location and time will be posted on website and in Lanelines #2 in September

Thursday, 9/7, home vs. NDA
Tuesday, 9/12, away vs. Central

Friday, 9/15, home vs. Methuen

Monday, 9/18, away vs. Melrose

Friday, 9/22 away vs. Haverhill

Friday, 9/29, away vs. Lowell

Tuesday, 10/3, home vs. Acton-Boxboro

Saturday, 10/7 home vs. North Andover

Friday, 10/13, away vs. Dracut

Tuesday, 10/17 away vs. Billerica

Monday, 10/23, home vs. Belmont

Friday, 10/27, home vs. Chelmsford

The Championship Meet Season will start the week of 

October 30.

There is always room at the top.
PARENT MEETING
WEDNESDAY, AUGUST 30 7:00 p.m.

GLTS CAFETERIA
Each team member must be represented by a parent or guardian. Athletes do not attend. Please be prepared to pay by check or cash for all team equipment at this time. Your daughter will give you an equipment order form to bring to this meeting. Enter at the rear main entrance and go up the stairs.
PARENT CONNECTION
It truly does take the proverbial village to raise a child and in this case our village is the moms and dads of the teams’ athletes.

Our captains parents, Anne and Yuander Ju and Mary Ann and Joe Alwan want to thank the many families who have already volunteered to host pasta dinners, write Lanelines, organize the team fundraisers chair the home meet bake sale and host the team cookout. There are many jobs yet to be filled and in particular we are looking for photographers and videographers. There will sign-up sheets at the team meeting to fill the many slots but if you have a particular talent or inclination to be involved, please contact The Ju’s and/or the Alwan’s.

Annej33@yahoo.com
Maryann.alwan@gmail.com
A woman who wants to do something will find a way; A woman who doesn’t will find an excuse.
Head Coach: Marilyn Fitzgerald

ahscoachmf@comcast.net
978-475-4118

Asst. Coach/Head of Diving: Becky Pierce

rpierce@yahoo.com

603-674-7579

Athletic Director: Bill Martin

wmartin@aps1.net

978-623-8669
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